March, 2025 H&I Report

The only purpose of the Northern California Hospital and Institution Committee is to carry the
message of AA to alcoholics in corrections and treatment facilities and facilities serving
alcoholics in Northern CA.

In Tulare County, our monthly meetings have been reduced to 14 monthly as the Visalia Rescue
Mission has decided to put their meetings on hold for the time being. At each of these
meetings, we have AA Big Books, 12 Steps and 12 Traditions, Daily Reflections, Living Sober in
English and Spanish along with Grapevines and LaVina available for our inside members to keep
as a gift from our AA Fellowship. This is funded with money contributed to the Pink Cans
passed at meetings.

Attached is most current News Brief from NorCal available in English and Spanish. This is good
information to share with your groups as it covers all aspects of the NorCal H&l Committee.
This along with the most current financial reports is available on our Tulare County AA website
at www.aa-tulareco.org under the Hospital and Institution tab and at www.handinorcal.org.
There are also links to send any questions to the NorCal Officer, please feel free to reach out
with any questions or concerns.

We continue to need volunteers especially those interested in going into Tulare County Jail,
Corcoran, SATF, Avenal State Prisons. We are in dire need of Sponsors willing to sponsor an
inmate at one of our Prisons. Please send any interested AA members to our next orientation at
9:00 am. We also have several additional positions to be filled which will be discussed at the
business meeting at 10:00 am. Both will be held on March 8, 2025 at 526 N. Bridge Street,
Visalia, CA 93291.

In Service,

Joyce R
Area 93 Chair
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